
ORY S24 Parking stands reduction 16SEP-26OCT
To all Paris-Orly (ORY) airport operators

Good morning,

Parking stands reduction due to works from September 16 to October 26 inclusive

Due to works from September 16 to the end of S24 season and in order to face a reduced number of 3
parking stands from 05:00 to 14:59 UTC, operators are kindly invited to cooperate according to the
following phases :

1. Phase 1 Voluntary cancellations of based aircrafts (From February 14 to 20, inclusive)
● Cancelled flights from a based aircraft moved out of Orly airport will be under JNUS

2. Phase 2 Voluntary cancellations of rotations from non-based aircrafts (From February 21 to
28, inclusive)

● If phase 1 is not sufficient to free up enough parking stands, cancelled rotations (arrival +
departure) from non-based aircrafts will be under JNUS

3. Phase 3 Cohor proposes cancellations (From March 01 to 08, inclusive)
● If phase 2 is still not sufficient to free up enough parking stands, Cohor will request cancellations

to operators, distributed proportionally between based and non-based aircrafts

4. Phase 4 The French Civil Aviation Authorities (DGAC) will require Cohor to impose
cancellations (From March 11, onwards)

● If phase 3 is not sufficient to meet the limited number of available parking stands, Cohor will
impose cancellations based on criteria defined by DGAC

For any question, contact Alain Frébault a.frebault@cohor.org



Cordialement / Best regards

Alain FREBAULT

Coordinator ORY, FSC, CMF, NCY airports

Orlytech - Bâtiment 522

2 rue du commandant Mouchotte

91550 Paray Vieille Poste

Phone : +33 (0)1 85 08 69 27
Email : a.frebault@cohor.org

Visit our Website : www.cohor.org

Cohor is an EUACA member (www.euaca.org

http://www.cohor.org/
http://www.euaca.org/

